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Mr. President,

The Islamic Republic of Iran welcomes the delegation of China headed by H.E Mr Ambassador WU Hailong, the Special Envoy of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and commends them for their presentation as well as its well prepared national report. 

My delegation appreciates China for the legislative measures taken since its first UPR which have led to improved a number of specific human rights including for women, children, the elderly and disabled people as well as the introduction of a limited public interest litigation system 

We note with appreciation that China instituted comprehensive nine-year compulsory education in 2011. The gross rate of enrollment in higher education has reached 30% by the end of 2012; with a total of scale of 33.25 million persons in school, China ranks first in the world in this category
We commend China’s progress in preserving world heritage and protecting intangible cultural heritage .We note with appreciation that despite the economic crisis , the Country has made progress in different aspects specially with regard to enhancement of quality of life of the population and reduction in nearly half of poverty, from 4.2% in 2008 to 2.8% in 2010 .

Mr. President, 


My delegation would like to make two  recommendations to China for its consideration: 
1- To increase its effort to address the issues of rural  and urban migrant workers and their families in a more effective way. 
2- To continue human rights training for local officials, police commissioners, wardens and Directors of Judicial Bureaus.

Let me Mr. President, to conclude, by wishing prosperity for the delegation of  China for further promotion and protection of human rights
Thank you, 
